Most Western Laundry & Dry Cleaning Co., Inc.
16645 – 158th Place SE

Renton, WA  98058
RE: NOTICE OF DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY’S INTENT TO INCUR CLEANUP COSTS AND POSSIBILITY OF PROPERTY LIEN IF THESE COSTS ARE NOT RECOVERED.

Dear SITE OWNER,

The Washington Department of Ecology has confirmed that contamination is present at the following site: 

Most Western Laundry located at 16th & B Streets, Hoquiam, WA.
In order to protect human health and the environment the Department of Ecology intends to hire a contractor to conduct remedial action at the site identified above.

Under the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA), Chapter 70.105D RCW, if the Department of Ecology incurs remedial action costs at a property and these costs are not recovered then the department may file a lien against the property and this lien may take priority over certain other liens as specified in Chapter 70.105D.055 RCW.  

This notification is being sent to you because you are on record as having financial interest in the property on which the Department of Ecology plans to incur costs and a resulting lien could affect your interest.  

The Department of Ecology will provide further notice to you should we decide to proceed with a lien on the above property.  At the time of such notification interested parties will be given an opportunity to comment.  
If you have any questions regarding this letter, the site in question, or if you would like additional information regarding the cleanup of hazardous waste sites in Washington State, please call me at 360-407-7115.  

Sincerely,

Guy Barrett
Department of Ecology

Southwest Regional Office
P.O. Box 47775

Olympia, WA  98504

CC:
Mr. Jon Parker


Parker, Johnson & Parker, P.S.


P.O. Box 700


Hoquiam, WA  98550-0700

